

**Minutes of the Inaugural Meeting of the
STOP KOREAN COAL MINING - Steering Committee**

Meeting Held: 26th July, 2007 – 7:30pm 4 Mckellar Blvd, Blue Haven.

Present: John Lewer, Vitia Lewer, Sharon Salmi, Noel Powell, Joe Matthews, Lee Tyerman, Leigh Sarkis, Arna Sarkis, Lee Davis, Ernie Davis, Ken Scales, Greg Best, Gordon Silk, Pat Silk, Donna Peck, Eric Peck, Anita Gehrhardt, Kylie McDonald.

Apologies: Not taken.

Agenda Items

1. **Name of Organisation** – After much discussion, it was proposed by Greg Best that the Organisation be named “Stop Korean Coal Mining” as this is simple, short, to the point and describes exactly what we want to achieve.
Motion: that this group will formally be known as “Stop Korean Coal Mining”
Moved, John Lewer. Seconded, Kylie McDonald. Motion Passed.
2. **Roles & Responsibilities** – The following members were elected to specific roles within the Committee:
 - **Chairperson** – John Lewer
 - **Deputy Chairperson** – Ken Scales
 - **Secretary** – Kylie McDonald
 - **Treasurer / Fundraiser** – Arna Sarkis
 - **Spokesperson** – Greg Best
 - **Liaison with Members** – Matthew Grace
 - **Liaison with other organizations** – Lee Tyerman
 - **Research into Flora & Fauna** – Sharon Salmi
 - **Research into coal issues** – Ken Scales
 - **Publicity / Media** – Greg Best
 - **Production / IT** – Matthew Grace & Leigh Sarkis
 - **Activity Organisation** – Kylie McDonald
 - **Back-up & Support** – Donna Peck, Anita Gehrhardt, Ernie Davis, Noel Powel.
3. **Question as to whether to form an Executive Committee** - After some discussion it was unanimously decided that An Executive Committee is needed. Moved: Gordon Silk - that the Executive Committee will consist of four members, those being: The Chairperson – John Lewer, Deputy Chair – Ken Scales, Secretary – Kylie McDonald & Treasurer – Arna Sarkis.
Seconded: Lee Davis. Motion Passed.
4. **Submissions to The Enquiry** – John advises that the deadline for submissions has been extended to 14th Aug – this includes both written submissions and requests to make verbal presentation to the Panel.
Tabled: Members put forward 2 different copies of example submissions. It was unanimously agreed that it would be beneficial to get these out to as many

people as possible so that they can just sign and post them off.

Action: Leigh Sarkis to generate copies and coordinate distribution to all Wyong Shire areas. All committee Members to assist with circulation.

- 5. Submission to council RE Wallarah & Spring Creeks** – Discussion around the need to raise issue with Wyong Council regarding their omission of Wallarah and Spring Creeks. It was unanimously agreed that the Committee draught and send a letter to the Mayor requesting urgent attention to correcting council's omission.

Action: Ken Scales will write a letter to be signed off by the Executive Committee before sending.

- 6. Next Activity** – It was proposed by Greg Best that we organize a protest / picket line and turn up outside Wyong Council Chambers on 27th August when the Panel will be convening there. All members indicated they were keen to "Picket the Panel". Moved: Kylie McDonald. Seconded: Pat Silk. Motion Passed.

There was also a suggestion that the Committee organize a gathering for press release sometime in the next few weeks to announce who we are and promote community participation in the protest and other upcoming events. Some discussion followed as to where we should have this gathering but a suitable location could not be decided. Proposal made by John Lewer – organize a gathering / sausage sizzle on 11th August at 11am.

Action: Noel Powell to find a suitable (visible) location for the gathering. Greg Best to invite the Media to the event.

- 7. Other Business** – It was unanimously decided that we stick to a colour theme for our signs and flyers. Proposed colours – Red and Black. Moved: Kylie McDonald. Seconded: John Lewer. Motion Passed.

- 8. Next General Community Meeting** – 11th August 2007 at 11am. Location TBA.

- 9. Next SKCM Steering Committee Meeting** – To be advised at the community gathering on 11th August.

**Minutes of the Inaugural Meeting of the
STOP KOREAN COAL MINING - Steering Committee**

Meeting Held: 23rd August, 2007 – 7:30pm 4 McKellar Blvd, Blue Haven.

Present: John Lewer, Vitia Lewer, Ken Scales, Kylie McDonald, Arna Sarkis, Leigh Sarkis, Sharon Salmi, Gordon Silk, Carol Saunders, Bruce Saunders, Donna Peck, Greg Best, Doug Eaton.

Apologies: None received.

Agenda Items

1. Planned Protest – Monday 27th & Tues 28th August at Wyong Shire Council Chambers.
 - Tabled – 1000 flyers advising residents of the protest - generously provided by Matthew and Leigh. Panel members will distribute flyers over the weekend to the following areas:
 - Vitia & John** – Birdwood Drive and middle Blue Haven between Roper Rd and Colorado Dr.
 - Ken** – Landcom area and McKellar Blvd.
 - Bruce & Carol** – Jilliby area.
 - Leigh & Arna** – From McKellar Blvd across to Colorado Dr.
 - Sharon** – Pinehurst Way, Lady Laurel Dr and bottom area of Blue Haven.
 - Gordon** – San Remo area.
 - Donna** – Charmhaven & Warnavale areas + Grady & Nagle Cr.
 - Kylie** – Top side of Blue Haven from Roper Rd back.
 - John advises that there are approx 60 people from meeting attendance lists that need to be phoned regarding the planned protest. Members agreed that we would take responsibility to phone 5 people each.
 - Craig Thompson, Member for Dobell has generously offered the use of his bus for Monday and future planned protests – after much discussion members unanimously decided to decline the offer because it may give people the impression that we are affiliated with a specific political party – this is not what we are about - SKCM wishes to remain a non-political Community group.
 - Tabled – Copies of the flyer we will be handing out at the protest. All members agreed that these are well put together and thanks to Matthew and Leigh for their hard work.
 - Discussion around how to get hold of some coal dust to hand out on Monday. Greg is still working on this.

Action: Arna will use SKCM funds to purchase some dust masks for protesters to wear and also plastic jiffy bags to put the coal dust in.

- Other proposed activities – John suggests we hang a clothesline full of coal dusted clothes. Members will bring old clothes and pegs, John has rope. John suggests we meet at his place on Sunday afternoon (after 3pm) to apply coal dust to the clothes. Also, Leigh suggests we paint our faces black for some shock value – after some discussion it was decided that people could decide for themselves if they wanted to do this – some members said they would prefer to just streak their faces with a little bit of black.
- Length of protest – discussion around whether or not we should stay all day for both days. Decided that we need to picket for at least the whole of the first morning and then be present inside to observe the panel meetings. Each person can make up their own minds as to how long they wish to stay.

2. **Other Business – Funding:** Arna has opened an ANZ bank account for the Committee. A funding application to Council still needs to be lodged in order to secure more funds. Greg has offered to help Arna with the application. Doug advises that we may need to register under another organization which already has the necessary insurances. Landcare was mentioned as a possibility. Sharon will contact Landcare and find out if they are willing/able to help.

3. **Next General Community Meeting – TBA**

4. **Next SKCM Steering Committee Meeting:**
Tuesday 4th September, 7:30pm at Doyalson RSL Club.

Meeting Minutes of the
STOP KOREAN COAL MINING - Steering Committee

Meeting Held: 4th September, 2007 – 7:30pm at Blue Haven Community Hall.

Present: John Lewer, Vitia Lewer, Ken Scales, Kylie McDonald, Arna Sarkis, Leigh Sarkis, Gordon Silk, Patricia Silk, Donna Peck, Eric Peck, Lee Tyerman, Anita Gehrhardt, Margaret Matthews, Joe Matthews, Greg Best.

Apologies: Doug Eaton, Karen McNamara, Matthew Grace, Sharon Salmi, Peter Morris.

Agenda Items

1. General Business:

- Arna Sarkis requests feedback from Sharon Salmi regarding her research into flora & fauna issues. Discussion ensued regarding getting information about other areas where industrial projects have been rejected due to their impact on endangered species.
Action: John will contact Sharon and ask her to give a report / update at the next committee meeting.
- Lee Tyerman gave report on progress with local P&C organizations: Lee has contacted 20 P&C's around this area by letter. The letter informed them about last weeks protest and advised Lee's personal contact details for people to ring her for more information. The letter also contained contact details for David Harris and urged people to write to him with their concerns.
Discussion ensued regarding how close 4 schools will be to the coal rail link – especially Wyee School whom Lee is yet to contact. John asks Lee if the schools are open to letting an SKCM representative attend one of their P&C meetings to give a presentation. Lee advises that some schools should be open to this.
Action: Lee will find out which schools are willing to participate and report back to the committee at the next meeting.
- Ken Scales reports information regarding the coal trains: Kores will start off with 3 "small" trains per day, carrying 32,000 tonnes of coal. These will run at relatively low speeds but still fast enough to disperse a huge amount of coal dust along the way – as previously stated, there are 4 schools currently situated very close to the proposed rail link. Ken also reports that there has been pressure for coal companies overseas to minimize coal dust dispersal by covering all coal wagons. Another major concern is that if the Government is forced to move the schools and put in triple tracks to cope with the volume of coal export from this mine – it would be very expensive and they may start using our roads to truck the coal out.

- Discussion RE: Life of the mine – will be at least 42 years. Nobody knows just how far it will extend over that period of time. John reminds everybody that it is important to get the message out to people that the mine is still yet to be approved, as many people seem to think it has been approved and this is generating large amounts of apathy within the community.

2. Overview of last week's "Picket the Panel":

- Approximately 100 people turned up for the picket and this seemed to be effective. Good media coverage was gained through the presence of NBN and both local newspapers ran articles and photos during the week. Greg Best reports that the panel meeting room was full during oral submissions and this would have delivered an important message to the Panel Member's. John reminds all present that it is important to get the message out that the mine is still yet to be approved as many people in the community seem to think that it has been approved. Discussion ensued regarding the need to get more children and children's health issues involved if we can. Greg suggested we contact the local Asthma Association to see if they can help by providing statistics / information and speaking out against the mine proposal.
Action: Greg will find out more about, & contact the Asthma Association.

- Oral Submissions to the panel:
The representative for the Primary Industries made a good oral submission, however, there seems to be some confusion over the dollar amount per tonne royalties to go to the government. The Representative stated that the royalties would be \$4 per tonne. We were under the impression that royalties would be \$6 per tonne?? Greg will look into this and report back at the next meeting. Dan Smith from Government Strategic Planning Dept also made a good submission in opposition to the mine; however, his concerns were mostly for the valley residents. Discussion ensued about the need to reflect our issues more widely amongst the community and in the media. Vitia suggested John try to get radio interviews with local stations including 2GO, Star FM and Sea FM etc. All committee members agreed this would greatly help to get our message out.
David Harris made an oral submission to the panel and came up with some good points about mine jobs being filled with people from outside and excluding local people from these employment opportunities. After his submission David has found out that a proposed local food processing plant will not be able to go ahead if the coal mine is approved due to clean air issues. This will also take local job opportunities away from our area. Committee members enquired when the Panel is expected to hand down their decision / report to Mr Sartor – we understand that the Panel have not made a firm date for this but hope to hand down their report before Christmas 2007. When this happens we will need to engage experts to review the panels report in a very short timeframe. Greg suggests we request funds from Wyong Council to pay for this.
The Representative from Kores (Peter Smith) also gave his oral submission to the Enquiry Panel – he admitted there will be impacts around the mine head,

but stated that impacts will be within the EPA guidelines. He had a decibel graph but still could not sufficiently explain exactly how Kores was going to minimize the dust and noise issues. He also told the panel that this area is already surrounded by heavy industrial utilities and he further stated that there is a 750,000 tonne coal stockpile at the Munmorah power station and the residents have no problem with that. SKCM Committee members are all aware that this is a not true – the power station is defunct and was closed down some time ago. There is NO coal stockpile. John suggests we go out to the area and take photos and expose Kores lies in our final submissions.

3. Treasury Report – Arna Sarkis:

Arna reports we now have a bank account with ANZ who have said they will waive the fees on the account. Arna has submitted the application to Wyong Council for funds under the Community Improvements Grants scheme which allows for up to \$3000 grants. All going well, we should receive some money by mid October. Greg suggests Arna phone individual Council Members and ask directly if they are willing to contribute some portion of their allocated funds to our organization. Greg will assist Arna with information about how to do this before Council funds are temporarily cut off in December 07 (to Sept 08).

Arna also reports that we have \$110 in our petty cash float. A purchase order signed by the Executive Committee must be used for any purchases over \$50. Reimbursements for \$50 and over will be made by cheque. Lee advises that there is a fundraising group called Community First who donate funds to community organizations such as ours – Lee will find out more about this and report back at the next meeting.

4. Brainstorming – Future Activities:

Leigh suggests we try to get a permanent banner on the Thooeys Rd overpass – after much discussion it was decided that we would not be allowed permission to do this and if we just went ahead anyway, the sign would be removed very quickly by the RTA. Some members of the committee also expressed concerns that we would be perceived as a bunch of “radicals” and nobody would take us seriously in the future.

John reports that we have been offered Allan Hayes film “Death of a River” to use at future gatherings / meetings. All members agreed we will have a look at the film and decide if we want to use it. John will get hold of the film and pass on to Kylie and Eric to view and report back to members at a future meeting.

Greg suggests we call for a public meeting of the candidates for Dobell and put our case to them point blank – ask what they will do about the mine proposal if they are elected. We could show short clips from the film during this meeting and ask them to respond. Lee will approach Ken Ticehurst RE: flyer. All members agreed that if we call for this meeting we should name it “The Great Coal Debate” it needs to happen in approximately 1 months time (early October).

Action: Greg will organize the candidates and advise members on the date at the next meeting. Kylie and Donna will contact Lakehaven and Tuggerah shopping centers to see if they will let us set up outside their entrances to hand out flyers.

Greg suggests that we write to the Coal Liaison Committee to ask for SKCM representation on their committee. We also need to keep encouraging people to write to David Harris and other state Politicians. John suggests we also send petition to Morris Iemma RE: David Harris promised to fight the coal mine in his state campaign but has done little since.

Action: SKCM Executive Committee to draft a letter to the Coal Liaison Committee.

Arna suggests we hold SKCM meetings on a fortnightly basis from now on, in order to keep on top of things and shorten the length of meetings – all present agreed this would be a good idea. It was also decided that meetings be held on a Tuesday night as this is the only day and time when most people can attend.

5. Next General Community Meeting – TBA

6. Next SKCM Steering Committee Meeting:

Tuesday 18th September, 7:30pm at Blue Haven Community Centre.

Meeting Minutes of the
STOP KOREAN COAL MINING - Steering Committee

Meeting Held: 18th September, 2007 – 7:30pm at Blue Haven Community Hall.

Present: Lee Tyerman, Karen McNamara, Gordon Silk, Sharon Salmi, Joe Matthews, Donna Peck, Eric Peck, Leigh Sarkis, Carol Saunders, Matthew Grace, Mike Herniman, Bruce Saunders, Vitia Lewer, John Lewer, Ken Scales, Kylie McDonald.

Apologies: Greg Best, Noel Powell, Arna Sarkis.

Agenda Items

1. General Business:

- Lee Tyerman Moves that the minutes of the previous meeting 4th Sept be adopted. Seconded Ken Scales. Motion passed.
- John Introduces new committee member Karen McNamara.
- John introduces Matthew Grace to his first Committee Meeting. Matthew has been the man behind printing our flyers – a big thank you to Matthew for this.

Matters arising from previous minutes:

- John speaks regarding Committee plans for “The Great Coal Debate” Greg Best has not had any luck with getting to Ken Ticehurst. Karen volunteers to get in contact with Mr Ticehurst as she has current links to him.
- Lee has received feedback from Woongarah Public P&C. They have sent a letter with their concerns about the mine to David Harris. Lee has *drafted a new letter to send out to P&C’s asking if they will allow SKCM Committee Members to address their meetings and give short presentation.* Karen volunteers to assist Lee with this process.
Tabled: Copy of Woongarah’s letter to David Harris. Copy of Lee’s drafted letter to local P&C’s.
- John suggests we also contact local Precinct Committee’s – Gordon volunteers to find out more about this.
- Discussion regarding local licensed Clubs – need to get to them BEFORE Kores does. John volunteers to contact the local clubs and try to gain access to their meetings to make a presentation.
- Donna Peck / Kylie McDonald - Donna reports that Westfields Tuggerah wants \$700 to let us walk around with flyers for 4 hours only – it will cost more if we want to set up in one place with a table. Kylie reports that Lakehaven Shopping Centre will let us set up free of charge for a day but we must have at least 10 million dollars public liability insurance.

- Discussion regarding how to get more community awareness in the Arizona Rd area. Mike volunteers to go around the area handing out flyers and speaking to local businesses. Mike and John will liaise together to get this happening.
- Matthew has volunteered to design and set up SKCM website. Committee members to help with content by having a look around other sites and suggesting to Matthew what looks good.
- Leigh reports that he is working on banners with removable sections to display upcoming events / dates etc. He is also looking at placing these banners in prominent spots around the community. Leigh is able to access a friend's trailer to use occasionally – Leigh proposes the trailer can be used to put the banners and signs on and then parked in various legal places around the community – All going well the signs will be up and running by this Sunday. All members agreed this is a great idea – a big thank you to Leigh for organizing this.
- John suggests we decide on a day and “hit” various suburbs one at a time with flyers, signs and loud speaker to try and generate more support from the communities who will be hardest hit by the coal loader facility. After much discussion, members have decided to start with Warnervale on Sunday afternoon – 28th October. More discussion and planning for this to occur at next meeting.
- Media - Karen has volunteered to get local media to do a report and Bruce will contact Stateline to find out if they are interested in reporting on our cause.
- Kylie – will be away and unable to attend next meeting. A minute taker will need to be found for this meeting.
- Agenda items not discussed – Sharon Salmi Environmental Issues report and Arna Sarkis Treasury report to be held over to next meeting.

Next SKCM Steering Committee Meeting:

Tuesday 2nd October, 7:30pm at Blue Haven Community Centre.

Minute Taker for Next Meeting:

Donna Peck has kindly volunteered to take minutes.

Meeting Minutes of the
STOP KOREAN COAL MINING- Steering Committee

Meeting Held: 2 October 2007 – 7.30pm Blue Haven Community Hall.

Present: Carol Saunders, Bruce Saunders, Doug Eaton, Arna Sarkis, Leigh Sarkis, Ken Scales, Noel Powell, Mathew Grace, John Lewer, Vitia Lewer, Denise Brewer, Bob Brewer, Sharon Salmi, Eric Peck, Donna Peck.

Apologies: Lee Tyerman, Karen McNamara, Greg Best, Kylie McDonald.

Agenda Items

1. General Business:

No adoption of the Minutes was made.
No matters arising from the previous meeting.

Meeting Matters Addressed

- ◆ John speak of way of getting our message across to others, which is tying up with other groups around the Shire, Associations, P&C, Forums, Precinct Committee's etc
- ◆ John speaks about the work Lee Tyerman has done, arranged with several P&C for speakers to go and address their meeting, what we have to do is put in a written confirmation in the way of a request. John suggest Ken Scales drafts a letter proposing a short address at ordinary meetings of various groups and letter should be done in general so we only have to change the name of the each group. Lee can make sure its address to the right people.
- ◆ Gordon and Pat Silk have the names of Chairperson on Precinct committees, a suggestion to get address of Landcare. Tidy Town or any other groups that deal with these issues. Address found on Community Contact Shire Website. (John is going to take care of getting address)
- ◆ John had been in touch with two clubs. One was Wyong Tennis club who seemed to be enthusiastic, but we have to decide what it is we want to do? Address a monthly meeting, what will we achieve by that. We need to think it through.
- ◆ David Harris needs letters, he needs us all to write telling him how unhappy we are with what he hasn't achieved since being voted in. He needs to know we are not

happy and we don't want the Coal Mine. Get people to sign letters we prepare and send them in to David Harris Po Box 31, Toukley NSW 2263 or Email wyong@parliament.nsw.gov.au . If we email Doug Eaton he will photo copy 50-100 letters and Greg Best will do the same so we can get others to sign them. Eatond@wyong.nsw.gov.au. We need to get angry in these letters, tell him what we want.

- ◆ At the notice of motions on the Coal Mine at the Council, set up by Rose & Stevens congratulating Australian Coal Alliance on their submissions and generally thanking everyone else for their input. But at council there is talk that SKCM has some political agenda, and (Ex Mayor) Bob Graham thinks there should be only one anti Coal group and that group should be Australian Coal Alliance. Bob Graham has said he would stop any donations for our group, others also are starting to think we are the creation of Doug and Greg. This is going to make it a lot harder on us to get any type of donations.
- ◆ Mathew Grace wants to set up a website with links for SKCM. One we can have set up with several different letters attached, so all anyone has to do is go to the website click on appropriate letter put their email address and it can be sent off to local member of Parliament, councilors etc. With the aim of flooding their inboxes and starting to get us noticed.
- ◆ Leigh states we need to do more about getting the Community on side. Everyone agrees we need support by our fellow residents.
- ◆ Mathew proposes to set up a small group to get our website under way, Ken seconds it and the motion was carried unanimously. The group will consist of Mathew Grace, John Lewer, Ken Scales and Leigh Sarkis. A meeting will be advised by email, but at this stage will be on next Tuesday evening, (Venue to be advised).
- ◆ Sharon mentions friends of hers protest at Newcastle Harbour, against the Coal Ships, next protest should be 3 November 2007. John thinks this could be away of tying with other groups. Sharon will let us know the correct date of their next protest.
- ◆ Leigh trailer is now ready to go all we need do is make signs to hang off it.
- ◆ John wants the committee to try and hang signs up at their houses, (fences, windows where they can be seen to help get our message across).
- ◆ Film needs to be made to send to Stateline. Donna said she would ask Craig from Breakaway to help make it. Mathew said he would get in touch with Tafe to see if someone there would be interested in taking on the making of the film.

- ◆ Sharon gave a brief talk of environmental issues she had researched and she had so many good things, she is going to network the committee and send them on so we all can look at them and give them the time they deserve to go through them properly.
- ◆ Arna spoke of Finances, it looks like with all her hard efforts we maybe getting \$1,300 allocated from Council (Doug gave \$500 if approved). We should know by 15 October 2007 if we are successful.
- ◆ Talk of the advantages of being made incorporated and how it could benefit our group.
- ◆ Lee Tyerman passed on to Arna the website that we could look at to find ways of making people aware of who we are, what we are doing and why.
- ◆ Ken Scale will Chair the next meeting as John will be away.

Meeting brought to a close.

Minutes taken by Donna Peck. (next meeting Kylie will be back from Holidays and taking the Minutes).

Next SKCM steering Committee Meeting:

Tuesday 16 October 07, 7.30pm at Blue Haven Community Centre.

Meeting Minutes of the
STOP KOREAN COAL MINING - Steering Committee

Meeting Held: 16th October, 2007 – 7:30pm at Blue Haven Community Hall.

Present: Sharon Salmi, Donna Peck, Leigh Sarkis, Arna Sarkis, Ken Scales, Doug Eaton, Kylie McDonald.

Apologies: John Lewer, Vitia Lewer, Greg Best, Eric Peck, Matthew Grace.

Agenda Items

1. General Business:

- Discussion and review of Minutes of the previous meeting 2nd October.

Matters arising from previous minutes:

- Members express disappointment regarding some Council Members' apparent perception that the SKCM is politically motivated and subsequent decision to knock back our funding application.
- Doug gives update on current situation with Council perception of the SKCM Committee.
- Arna advises that we can re-apply for the funding but Council requires listing of all Committee Members, copies of all previous meeting minutes, Our Constitution and SKCM Aims & Objectives. All agreed we need to clearly outline in our Constitution & Aims & Objectives that we have no political agenda and are not attached to any political person or party.
Action: Arna will liaise with appropriate SKCM Members to construct the Constitution & Aims & Objectives. She will then gather all of the required documentation and submit to Council by the end of this week for re-assessment of our application for funding.
- Members discussed community perception of our Committee and the fact that there seems to be a "division" of loyalties amongst people between us and the Australian Coal Alliance. Donna reports that she approached the Tuggerah Supa Centre requesting their permission for us to hand out flyers on their property and they replied in writing that they are unable to help us because their allegiances lie with Allan Hayes and the Australian Coal Alliance. Members expressed their surprise and disappointment at this response, because we are all fighting for the same cause and it is in everyone's best interests that we be united in our fight to stop the coal mine.
Tabled: Copy of letter from Tuggerah Supa Centre Management.

- Doug advises members he has open letter to David Harris for members to distribute around the community – if people are willing they can sign these and send them on. The letter will also be forwarded to Matthew Grace to be added to our Website.

Tabled: Copy of open letter to David Harris. Also tabled – copy of amended Draft SKCM Flyer.

- SKCM Website – As Matthew is not present at the meeting, Ken reports that the Website is coming along well so far. The name has been registered but the site is not yet accessible. All should be up and running in the near future.
- Trailer / sign – Leigh reports that he has been having difficulties with the car to be used to pull the trailer but he will be working on this tomorrow and hopes to have the problem fixed asap. Members discussed possible legal locations where the trailer can be utilized. Leigh and Arna also advised members to make sure they put up signs in their own front yards and encourage others in the community to do the same.
- Great Coal Debate – Still no word on whether or not this event will go ahead.
Action: Doug will contact Greg to get an update and report back at the next meeting.

Next SKCM Committee Meeting:

Tuesday 30th October, 7:30pm at Blue Haven Community Centre.
